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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Wednesday, May 2nd, 7pm.

Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang 

Members in Attendance:  Susanne Dymond, Melissa McCoy, Brandie Wheatley, Gail O’Neil, Brenna Adamson, and Jolene Arberry
The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm.

The minutes were reviewed prior to the meeting and were approved by Gail and Brenna.

Treasurer’s Report:

· Account balances are:  Gaming - $5051.19
                                      Chequing - $8210.35

Principal`s Report:
· Transition meetings will be taking place between Alwin Holland and Dr. Kearney staff to make arrangements for those students moving onto grade seven.

· Year end assessments will be taking place to provide the District with data on reading, writing, numeracy and social responsibility.

· Angie Pomeroy "The Dance Lady” will be booked for next spring.
· Grade Six Farewell is June 25th.  

· School Awards day is June 26th not the last day of school.

· School Fun Day is June 15th with the rain date set for the 18th.

· Grade six computers will be handed in June 8th.

· Home reading will end on June 8th.  Brenna will inventory the books.

· District Track and Field Day is June 8th.  Parent volunteers are needed to help our AH team that day.

· Deadline to submit events for next year’s calendar is June 15th.

· Pitch In and Move for Health Day is May10th.  

· Ms. McGarroch’s class is participating in a speech competition.  Three students will be chosen to attend a district competition on May 25th.

· Grade 4/5 will be participating in Ducks Unlimited (May 30th) and Doig Days (May 31st).

· Welcome to Kindergarten event date will be announced in the coming weeks.  Will the PAC have packages as in the past?

Old Business:

· Jolene has received quotes for a new swing set that range between eight and eleven thousand dollars.  She is still waiting on one or two more quotes.  The shipping is expensive however there may be ways to cut that cost by asking some local truck drivers.

· April’s hot dog day ran smoothly.  May’s canteen day is the 24th and it will be smoothies.

· The annual hanging basket sale is May 17th at 3pm in the gym.

· Ginger thanked Mrs. Lang for all her efforts in organizing this year’s Parent Conference.

New Business:

· The PAC will be sponsoring a hot dog lunch on Fun Day (June 15th rain day is June 18th).  Hot dogs, watermelon, juice boxes and a frozen treat will be provided.  Details to be discussed at June’s meeting.
· It was decided that the fall fundraiser will be similar to last year’s.  Giftware, jewelry, baking and gift wrap catalogues from DFS will be distributed in September.  This was moved by Gail and Brenna and all were in favour.
· There was some discussion about next year’s Christmas activity.  The PAC would like to know if there is support and interest from staff for a Christmas concert before committing to a “cultural” expense such as we have the past two years.

D-PAC Report:

· Gail will be attending the BCCPAC conference from May 25th – 27th.  Our PAC reviewed and voted on some of the resolutions that will be voted on at the conference.
· The D-PAC is planning to create a “Pack for PAC’S” that contains information that is helpful for PAC’s.

· The BC School’s Act was reviewed by D-PAC.  

Alwin Holland Annual General Meeting

All Executive positions were open to new members.  The new executive for the 2012-2013 school year is as follows:

Chair/Co-Chair – Brenna Adamson and Jolene Arberry

Secretary – Melissa McCoy

Treasurer – Sharla Pearce

It was decided that a Fundraising position be added to the executive.
Fundraising Chair – Brandie Wheatley
The proposed operating budget was reviewed for next year. The following are some discussions that followed:

· There was some discussion over whether the monthly canteen days were   needed both financially and realistically; was the effort from volunteers worth the profit?  It was discussed and agreed that the money was still needed and that the students look forward to those special meals.  Therefore, the PAC will continue with the special lunch days and will discuss the lunch choices for next year at June’s meeting.

· Ginger is planning to ask the D-PAC to support paying the annual BCCPAC membership fee that was included in next year’s budget.

· It was recognized that the addition of a new swing set will require more money than was allocated.

The proposed budget was accepted.

The meeting was adjourned.

Next meeting is June 1st at 9pm.

